
 
FIFTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

Sunday, September 18, 2022 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
The First Congregational Church of Greenwich declares itself to be 

open and affirming; open to all for participation, membership, leadership 
and employment, and affirming of all who wish to join us as children of God. 

We continue to give thanks for God’s guidance in our journey of faith. 
 

We welcome you this day and are glad you made the choice 
to join us for this worship service. May it be a blessing to you. 

 
 

CHILDREN IN WORSHIP 
 

God puts the wiggle in children  
and calls it good... and so do we!  

 
At First Church, we believe that the way we 

welcome children in worship directly affects the 
way they respond to God,  

the church, and to one another. 
 

To welcome children as they are in worship, we’ve 
created the PrayGround,  

located in the front of the chapel  
(right side of the Meetinghouse)  

where children and others  
can engage in worship  

through movement and prayerful play. 
 

The PrayGround offers space  
for movement and sensory materials for  

all ages to worship with and through.  
The presence of all God’s children is a gift to the 

church, which offers hope for all. 
 

 
 

SUPPORTING FIRST CHURCH 
Using your smartphone messaging app, text FCCOG Donate to 73256 

or click HERE to access the online giving webpage, or scan this QR code to donate. 
 

 

 
 

  

https://secure.accessacs.com/access/oglogin.aspx?sn=1071&f=20


 

FAITH FIRST. LOVE ALWAYS. 
 

ORDER OF WORSHIP 
 

CALL TO COMMUNITY Reverend Cydney Van Dyke 
 

Please sign and pass the red Fellowship Pad found at the end of your row near the center aisle, 
then pass it back to the center aisle, noting the names of those worshiping near you 

so you may greet them at the end of worship.  
 

PRELUDE  Trumpet Tune In Bb 
Robert Lind (b. 1940) 

Dr. Craig Scott Symons, organist 
 

†CALL TO WORSHIP Reverend Patrick Collins 
 
One:  We are met in the presence of God 
All:  And we do not meet alone. 
One:  With the angels in the highest heaven 
All:  We gather to worship the Lord. 
One:   With Abraham and Sarah 
All:  We gather to worship the Lord. 
One:  With the saints of every age 
All:  We gather to worship the Lord. 
One:  We embark on our own journey of faith 
All:  God’s Holy name be praised. 
One:  God makes of us a great people 
All:  God’s Holy name be praised. 
One:  In the desert and in the den, in barrio and basilica 
All:  God’s Holy name be praised. 
One:  We journey in the presence of God. 
All:  And we do not journey alone. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
†	Please rise in body or in spirit 
  



 
†HYMN  You Servants Of God 

  Tune: Hanover 

 
 
†	Please rise in body or in spirit 



 
PRAYER (in Unison)   
God of covenant, you promised Abraham land, descendants, and blessing so that 
he might be a blessing for all. Show us how to honor the covenant, so that we 
might be a blessing to others. We pray these things in the name of Jesus Christ, 
our Savior and Lord. Amen. 
 
CHILDREN’S MESSAGE Reverend Cydney Van Dyke 
 

(During the Response, the children will depart for Church School in the Undercroft) 
 

RESPONSE He’s Got The Whole World In His Hands 
 

 
 
FIRST LESSON  Matthew 28: 9-10, 16-20 

New Revised Standard Version 
Barbara Norrgard 

 
Suddenly Jesus met them and said, “Greetings!” And they came to him, took hold of his 
feet, and worshiped him.	Then Jesus said to them, “Do not be afraid; go and tell my 
brothers and sisters to go to Galilee; there they will see me.” 
 
Now the eleven disciples went to Galilee, to the mountain to which Jesus had directed 
them.	When they saw him, they worshiped him, but they doubted.	And Jesus came and 
said to them, “All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me.	Go therefore 
and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the 
Son and of the Holy Spirit	and teaching them to obey everything that I have commanded 
you. And remember, I am with you always, to the end of the age.” 
 
ANTHEM  Go Ye Into All The World 

Eugene Butler (b. 1935) 
The Chancel Choir 

 
Go ye into all the world and preach my gospel to every creature!  

Jesus said, “This is the great commandment: that ye love one another as I have loved you.  
Greater love hath no man than this; that he lay down his life for his friend.”  

“Let not your heart be troubled, you believe in God, If you believe in God, you believe in Me!” 
 



 
SECOND LESSON Genesis 12: 1-9 
  New Revised Standard Version 
 
Now the	Lord	said to Abram, “Go from your country and your kindred and your father’s 
house to the land that I will show you.	I will make of you a great nation, and I will bless 
you and make your name great, so that you will be a blessing.	I will bless those who bless 
you, and the one who curses you I will curse, and in you all the families of the earth shall 
be blessed.” 
 
So Abram went, as the	Lord	had told him, and Lot went with him. Abram was seventy-
five years old when he departed from Haran.	Abram took his wife Sarai and his brother’s 
son Lot and all the possessions that they had gathered and the persons whom they had 
acquired in Haran, and they set forth to go to the land of Canaan. When they had come to 
the land of Canaan,	Abram passed through the land to the place at Shechem, to the oak	of 
Moreh. At that time the Canaanites were in the land.	Then the	Lord	appeared to Abram 
and said, “To your offspring I will give this land.” So he built there an altar to the	Lord, 
who had appeared to him.	From there he moved on to the hill country on the east of 
Bethel and pitched his tent, with Bethel on the west and Ai on the east, and there he built 
an altar to the	Lord	and invoked the name of the	Lord.	And Abram journeyed on by stages 
toward the Negeb. 

 
MESSAGE  Setting A New Path 

Reverend Patrick Collins 
  



 
†HYMN (sing twice) From The Rising Of The Sun 

Tune: Rising Sun 

 
 

†	Please rise in body or in spirit 
 
  



 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 
 
THE LORD’S PRAYER 
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come. Thy 
will be done on earth, as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread. And 
forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors. And lead us not into temptation, 
but deliver us from evil: for Thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory 
forever. Amen. 
 
CALL TO OFFERING  Henry Hull

  
OFFERTORY SOLO Anthem Of Praise 

Sally Deford (b. 1959) 
Linnea Conley, mezzo soprano 

†DOXOLOGY  

 
†	Please rise in body or in spirit 
 
PRAYER OF DEDICATION 
 
 



 
†HYMN  Today We All Are Called 

Tune: Kingsfold 

 
 

  



 

 
 †	Please rise in body or in spirit 
 
BENEDICTION 
 
CHORAL RESPONSE  

 
POSTLUDE Salvation Now Is Come To Earth 

J. S. Bach (1685-1750) 
 

All hymns reprinted with permission under ONE LICENSE #A-726454. All rights reserved. 
 

Directly following the service, one of our pastors will remain in the Chapel 
to be available to anyone who has a pastoral care concern. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 
Join us for Community Hour in the Memory Garden 
following worship this morning, where our hosts for 
the month of September are members of the Asset 
Management Committee. 
 
Individually wrapped snacks and coffee or tea are served where you can greet each other 
and continue sharing God’s love in an informal atmosphere. 
 

CHURCH SCHOOL CLASSES OFFICIALLY 
BEGIN TODAY SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 18TH! 

 
Church School is back and in the Undercroft 

(preschool area) once again! And we need your help to 
make it another great year for our children and youth!  

Church School is looking for lead teachers, assistant 
teachers, upper middle school and high school helpers, 

substitutes, and one-time Helping Hands.  
 

All lessons and supplies will be provided. 
No previous teaching experience required.  

If you want the children of First Church to learn about 
God, love, and community, then you're the right person!  

Please email Pastor Cydney cydneyv@fccog.org with any questions or interest. 
 

CHURCH SCHOOL ROOM ASSIGNMENTS 
PRAYGROUND: Babies and Toddlers 

ORANGE DOOR: 3 and 4 year olds 
PURPLE DOOR: PreK and Kindergarten 

BLUE DOOR: 1st and 2nd Grades 
SILVER DOOR: (formerly Rainbow Door) 3rd & 4th Grades 

RICK’S ROOM: 5th and 6th Grades 
 

 
CHERUB, CELEBRATION SINGERS, 
& GENESIS CHOIRS BEGIN TODAY! 
Cherub Choir (gr K-2):  Silver Door (Lower 
Level), Sundays 11:15-11:45 am 
Carol Woodman, director 
Celebration Singers (gr 3-6):  Music Room (3rd Floor) Sundays 11:15 am - 12:00 pm 
Craig Symons, director 
Genesis Choir (gr 7-12 and early college ages): Choir Room, Sundays 11:15 am -12:15 pm  
Danny Young, director 

 

mailto:cydneyv@fccog.org


 
WE'RE ALMOST THERE! 

Help us push the campaign all the way to the finish line! 
 

First Church has received 92 pledges, raising nearly 
$102,564 of its much-needed $108,000 to cover the 

costs of a few urgent capital repair projects, including 
Meetinghouse AC air handlers (roughly $65K),  

the Liftavator (roughly $19K) and  
Slate shingles on the Meetinghouse roof (roughly 

$24K). As always, we need and greatly appreciate the 
continued support that you show to your church and 

your community. Thank you for all that you do! 
 
 

CALL-A-RIDE GREENWICH 
FREE TRANSPORTATION FOR SENIORS AND MORE 

At CALL-A-RIDE, we provide free transportation weekdays for seniors 
age 60 or over within the Town of Greenwich. Our volunteer drivers 
also serve to create an atmosphere of understanding and camaraderie 
aiding seniors toward a full enjoyment of life.  

We currently have a roster of some 58 volunteer drivers who cover 24 shifts Monday 
through Friday each week. Morning shifts run from 8:30 AM-12:15 PM and afternoon 
shifts run from 12:15 PM to 4:00 PM. Some drivers have regularly committed weekly 
shifts and others are available on a substitute basis. Drivers must be 25 years of age or 
older, possess a valid driver’s license and be approved by C-A-R’s automobile insurer. 
Many current drivers have volunteered with C-A-R for many years and derive a high 
degree of satisfaction from their service to others through C-A-R.  

We are always looking for volunteer drivers – hopefully you will be so inclined, and in 
that event, kindly make initial contact with our office.  

CALL-A-RIDE OF GREENWICH, INC. 
37 Lafayette Place 

Greenwich, CT 06830 
Phone: (203) 661-6633 

Dispatchers: Ron March, Hilary Gunn 
E-mail: call-a-ride@optimum.net                   https://callaridegreenwich.org 

 
  

mailto:call-a-ride@optimum.net
https://callaridegreenwich.org/
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The	Church	Life	mobile	app	will no longer	be available for 
download in either the	Google or Apple app	stores beginning 
November 1, 2022.  
 
Anyone who already has the	app	installed can continue using it. 
However, if you don't have the	app	installed, or if you uninstall it for any reason, you will not be 
able to download and reinstall it beginning 11/1/2022. 
 
Individuals can begin using the Web version of the	Church	Life	app by 
visiting	churchlife.mobi	in any browser on a	mobile	device or on a PC/Mac computer and logging 
in using current credentials.	The	churchlife.mobi	looks almost exactly like the	mobile	app, and 
will have the same experience when giving online. A shortcut of this can be saved to a 
mobile	device or computer. 
 
With churchlife.mobi, there are some changes to keep in mind. First, while you won’t receive push 
notifications on your phone, you’ll still receive email notifications. Second, you won’t be able to add 
contacts directly to your phone, but you can still search for contact information and manually add 
it.  
 
 

THE RUMMAGE ROOM 
 
Needs for this week are  
• childrens clothing 
• mens ties 
• winter coats for all 
 
Hours are Monday through Thursday 
From 11 a.m. until 3 p.m. 
 
Donations are accepted during those times only. 
Please pull around behind the store and drop your 
items off there. 
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THE FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH OF GREENWICH 

108 Sound Beach Avenue Old Greenwich CT 06870 
203-637-1791 • www.fccog.org 

 
Ministers - All Members Of 

The First Congregational Church Of Greenwich 
 
Senior Pastor Reverend Patrick Collins 
Associate Pastor  Reverend Cydney Van Dyke 
Minister of Music  Dr. Craig Scott Symons 
Parish Nurse Susan Asselin, RN 
Church Office Coordinator Wendy Spezzano 
Financial Administrator Greg Girolamo 
Director of Public Relations Stephen Lucin 
Livestream Director Daniel Lepoutre 
Audio Technician Bob Small 
Database Administrative Assistant Sue Wilder 
Sextons  Curtis Gay, Qasim Hussaini 
Sunday Sexton Julio Yika 
Director of Preschool Jennifer DiCarlo 
Assistant Director of Preschool Kayla Vozzella 
Pastors Emeriti Reverend Dr. Thomas L. Stiers  -  Reverend Sally Colegrove 
 
 

 


